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 Issue: 11      Date:  Tuesday April 26 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Welcome back to school for the start 
of Term 2. I hope that everyone had the 
opportunity to enjoy Easter and the break 
with their family and are feeling refreshed and 
ready for a very busy term ahead.  
STAFF NEWS 

Mrs Huong Lamont will commence 
Maternity Leave from the end of this week. 
We wish Huong well, as she and Justin 
eagerly await the birth of their first child. 
Unfortunately, due to the current teacher 
shortage, we have not been able to appoint a 
teacher for our Futurescapes program. We 
will continue to advertise and hope that an 
appointment can be made in the near future. 
Huong’s other Deputy Principal roles and 
responsibilities will be shared amongst the 
School Leadership Team and Administration 
staff during her leave.  

We welcome Mrs Kathryn Zammit 
who will be joining our School Office team 
this term to oversee our continued transition 
to the new MACS administration system. 
Kathryn has extensive experience working in 
schools and is looking forward to joining our 
Administration team. 
TERM 2 COVID PROTOCOLS 
 An update on COVID Protocols was 
released to schools yesterday with the 
relaxing of many of the previously advised 
regulations.  

Listed below are some key points from 
the new guidelines which we would ask that 
all parents adhere to so that we continue to 
meet our COVID Safe requirements.  

 While recommended, face masks are not 
required in any school settings from 
11.59pm 22 April 2022.   Any students or 
staff members who wish to wear a mask 
may do so, including those who are 
medically at-risk. 

 Students who report a positive result must 
isolate for seven days and not attend school 
during that period. 

 Where a student is a household contact of a 
positive case they must inform the school. 

 Household contacts attending school who 
are over 8 years of age are required to 
wear face masks indoors unless they have 
a valid exemption. 

 Face masks may be used as an additional 
temporary risk-mitigation measure in 
exceptional circumstances, for example if 
a school experiences high levels of or 
prolonged transmission. 

 Parents do not need to show vaccination 
status or wear a mask when entering the 
school at drop off or pickup times. 

 Parents who need to enter a building are 
not required to show their valid vaccination 
certificate or an AIR Medical Exception, 
but must comply density limits 
requirements and physical distancing. 

 Parents attending any school gathering, 
indoors or outdoors, are not required to 
provide evidence of vaccination or AIR 
exemption provided that they are not 
performing work or volunteering at the 
school. 

 Parents must exit the school grounds by 
9.00am, unless attending an arranged 
meeting and will need to provide a valid 
vaccination certificate or AIR exemption 
when signing in through the school office. 

We will continue with our staggered 
entry and exit times as previously advertised 
for the commencement Term 2 to reduce 
congestion at the gate and in the carpark, as 
well as monitor the movement of people 
through the school. Our House Team entry 
and exit times for Term 2 are:  

o Entry -     Bates – 8.30am 
Kelly – 8.40am 
Latrobe – 8.50am 

o Exit -   Bates – 3.10pm 
Kelly – 3.20pm 
Latrobe – 3.30pm 

Parents are welcome to come onsite 
in the morning, but we will continue with our 
current dismissal procedure in the afternoon 
to reduce congestion at the gate and in the 
carpark.  
  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Staff will be outside their rooms to 
greet the students and parents in the 
morning, but please be aware that they will 
not be able to hold in depth discussions with 
parents during this time as this is a meet and 
greet time. You are always welcome to speak 
with your child’s teacher at any time 
throughout the year about their learning or 
social/emotional needs, but it is best to make 
an appointment with the teacher directly 
through Skoolbag, or by contacting the office 
so that an appropriate time and place can be 
arranged for the meeting.   
SRC 

Thank you to everyone who supported 
our fundraiser for the Royal Children’s 
Hospital Appeal at the end of last term. Your 
generous support raised $1057.55.  

Tody our SRC are leading an Anzac 
Day Assembly to reflect on the contribution 
and service from many Australians that has 
led to the creation of the Anzac legacy and 
tradition.  
PREP 2023  

Our Prep 2023 School Tours 
commence next Tuesday May 3 for 
prospective families and continue on 
Tuesday May 17. Both tours commence at 
9.15am and last approximately 1 hour. Prep 
2023 Applications close on Friday May 20. 

WINTER SPORT 
 Winter Sport commences this Friday 
for the KDPSSA district schools. OLW has an 
AWAY game this week against William 
Ruthven Primary School, with Soccer being 
played at the Donath Reserve. Permission 
forms and information will be released 
through Operoo later today. 
SWIMMING 
 Swimming commenced today for 
Years 3 – 6. Please be aware that students 
who are not swimming on a particular day will 
still be travelling with their class to and from 
the pool so that appropriate supervision is 
maintained.  
 

Stay Safe and enjoy the week!  

Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘a good egg’’ means that 
someone is a likable person. 

Our phrase for this week is: 

‘true blue’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this word to your vocabulary over 
the next week!   
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